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Greetings Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA 
Members and Friends! 
 

We will be Zooming again for our meeting on 
April 1 st at 3:00 PM.  Please join us in hearing 
ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ,ÁËÅÓÈÏÒÅ &ÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎÓȭ ,ÉÍÁ-Foxtrot 
program for disabled veterans.  Susan Robinson, 
the Program Coordinator for Lima-Foxtrot will 
be our speaker.  With the summer Olympics 
coming up, this should be a remarkably 
interesting and timely presentation.   
 
So, it has been over a year now since the COVID 
started. An exceedingly long year and painful one for 
a lot of people.  I believe that most of us that want 
the COVID vaccine have either gotten it or soon will.  
Still the best way out of this mess, so please plan to 
get the shot if you have not already.  With a little bit 
of luck, we may be having our MOAA meetings live 
back at the Danberry by the fall.  We still plan to 
have an outdoor activity/chapter picnic in May.  
Probably at Veterans Park on Valleydale, more to 
come later.  Again, the summer monthly luncheon 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ɉ*ÕÎÅȾ*ÕÌÙȾ!ÕÇÕÓÔɊȟ ÂÅ ÁÔ ,ÌÙÏÄȭÓ ÏÎ ςψπȟ ÉÎ 
their semi-private dining room.  We will order 
individually from the menu and pay for our own 
lunch. 
 
We appreÃÉÁÔÅ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȭÓ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÔÉÅÎÃÅ ÏÖÅÒ 
this past year; one like no other.  Our MOAA chapter 
has not thrived, but has survived, which is saying a 
lot.  Many other organizations cannot say the same.  
In the meantime, stay well, be safe and I hope to see 
you soon! 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Don  
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Statement of Publication  
 

/ÆÆÉÃÅÒȭÓ #ÁÌÌ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÅÁÔÅÒ 
Birmingham ChapterɂMilitary Officers 
Association of America. It is published once 
each month to inform the membership of 
issues and activities of interest to all. 
 
GBC MOAA is a non-profit 501(c)19 entity in 
the state of Alabama organized to represent the 
membership and to support the activities of the 
Alabama Council and MOAA National. 
 
MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils 
are non-partisan. 
 
Advertising contained in the newsletter is not 
endorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Greater 
Birmingham Chapter, and does not represent 
any recommendation to the membership. 
Opinions expressed in articles contained herein 
are not necessarily those of the membership as 
a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be 
directed to newsletter@moaabirmingham.org.  
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Susan Robinson 

Program Coordinator for Lima-Foxtrot  

LAKESHORE FOUNDATION 

Since its program beginnings, Lakeshore proudly served members of our Armed Forces who sustained physical injuries 
during their time of service. The Lima Foxtrot programs for injured military began as a response to the significant 
number of men and women acquiring injuries from Operation Enduring Freedom and Operation Iraqi Freedom. 
Lakeshore has served over 2,800 injured servicemen and women and their families from 46 states, DC and Puerto Rico 
since 2006. Through Lima Foxtrot, active-duty personnel and veterans use lessons from sport and recreation to learn 
how to pursue an active, healthy lifestyle. 
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'ÒÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȦ ) ÁÍ ×ÒÉÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÓÐÒÉÎÇȣÔÈÅ ÓÕÎ ÉÓ ÏÕÔȟ ÔÈÅ ×ÉÎÄ ÉÓ ÇÅÎÔÌÙ ÂÌÏ×ÉÎÇȟ ÔÈÅ 
birds are chirping, and March Madness is happening. God is good.  I feel like going outside and doing some kind 
of Irish jig (though truth be told, I am a horrible dancer). Think about where we have come during this past year. 
I particularly think this April should really be a time where we give thanks. Thanks first to the All Mighty. He has 
brought us through this mess. Thanks to our Healthcare professionals who have, and still are, working tirelessly 
to save everyone. Thanks to the teams of scientists who got vaccines out to not just America, but the entire 
world. Thanks to our Governor.  I am so glad we live in a state where common sense has not been tossed out the 
×ÉÎÄÏ×Ȣ !ÄÄ Á ÆÅ× ÍÏÒÅ ÎÁÍÅÓ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ Ï×ÎȢ 7Å ÁÌÌ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÔÈÁÎËÆÕÌȦ !Ó 0ÓÁÌÍ ρπωȡσπ ÓÁÙÓȟ Ȱ×ÉÔÈ ÍÙ ÍÏÕÔÈ ) 
×ÉÌÌ ÇÉÖÅ ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÁÂÕÎÄÁÎÔÌÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄȠ !ÎÄ ) ×ÉÌÌ ÐÒÁÉÓÅ ÈÉÍ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÄÓÔ ÏÆ ÍÁÎÙȢȱ 
 
Easter Sunday this year is on the 4th of April.  This year my church is having church in person! It is good for us to 
ÂÅ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÎÇ ÁÇÁÉÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÆÅÌÌÏ× ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅÒÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ %ÁÓÔÅÒ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÍÅÎ 
and women who are serving in our armed forces. They are serving in challenging times and need our prayer and 
support. 
 
One final thought. Let us all commit to visiting our neighbors this April. Let us try to get things back to normal, 
and soon we will be meeting together again. 
 
Mac Chandler 
LTC, IN, US Army (Ret) 
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Application for Membership/Renewal ɀ Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA     (Please print or type) 
 

 
First Name    MI         Last Name  Grade     Rank          Preferred Name           Name of Spouse 
 

Branch of Service:  ___ Army ___ Air Force ___ Navy ___ Marines ___ Coast Guard ___ Other: ______________________ 
 

Status:  ___ Active Duty ___ Retired ___ National Guard ___ Reserve ___ Former Member ___ Surviving Spouse 
 

 
Mailing Address     City   State  Zip Code 
 

Telephone #:  __________________  Date of Birth:  ___________ Email Address: __________________________________________ 
 

National MOAA Membership Number: _____________   National Membership Type: ___ Basic ___ Premium ___ Life    
 

 

Signature: _____________________________________________ Date: __________________ 
 

___ Renewal or  ___ New Membership (membership runs by calendar year) 
 

___ Regular Membership or ___ Surviving Spouse: ___ $20/year ___ $35/2 years ___ $50/3 years  
 

___ Supporting Membership ($50) or ___ Sustaining Membership ($100)  
 

___ ROTC Affiliation (electronic communications only ɀ no cost) 
 

Mail this form to Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA, P.O. Box 530153, Birmingham, AL 35253 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GBC MOAA key dates 2021 
 

 
Date Event 
Jan 7 Chapter Annual Business 

Meeting 
Feb 4 Chapter meeting/Zoom 
Feb 10 Board Meeting 
Mar 4 Chapter meeting/Zoom 
Apr 1 Chapter meeting/Zoom 
May 6 Chapter meeting/picnic 

6ÅÔÅÒÁÎȭÓ 0ÁÒË 
May 12 Board Meeting 
May TBD AVMP Memorial Day 

Ceremony 
Jun 3 Chapter meeting/Luncheon 
Jul 1 Chapter meeting/Luncheon 
Aug 5 Chapter meeting/Luncheon 
Aug TBD Ladies Luncheon 
Aug 11 Board Meeting 
Sep 2 Chapter meeting 
Oct 7 Chapter meeting 
Nov 4 Chapter meeting 
Nov 10 Board Meeting 
Nov TBD Birmingham Veterans Day 

Parade and Awards Dinner 
Nov TBD AVMP Veterans Day 

Ceremony 
Dec 2 Chapter meeting 
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(visit Legislative Action at http//www.moaa.org)  
DOD Retirees and Dependents Now Getting Redesigned ID Cards By Patricia Kime  
 
Starting in the summer of 2021, ID card offices will start issuing permanent, indefinite ID cards to eligible retirees and 
dependents at age 65.  According to Pentagon data, 97% of the DoD's ID renewal offices, known as Real-Time 
Automated Personnel Identification Card System, or RAPIDS, sites worldwide are issuing the new cards, which more 
closely resemble Common Access Cards used by troops and DoD civilians. More than 200,000 new cards have been 
issued as of Feb. 28, according to data provided by the Pentagon.  The new cards are more durable than the laminated 
cards since they are hard plastic and feature advanced security measures that make them less susceptible to 
counterfeiting and being used for fraud, according to defense officials. The cards are being issued to new retirees and 
family members, as well as beneficiaries whose cards have expired. The transition to the new cards is expected to be 
completed by January 2026. 
 
Army  Reviewing Thousands of Discharges as Part of Lawsuit Settlement By Kevin Lilley  
 
Thousands of soldiers who received less-than-honorable discharges in the past decade could have their discharge 
status reviewed under a recent lawsuit settlement. The settlement covers members of the active duty Army, Army 
Reserve, and Army National Guard who were discharged between April 17, 2011 and Nov. 17, 2020, under general 
or other-than-honorable conditions and were diagnosed with post-traumatic stress (PTS) or PTS-related 
conditions related to service at the time of the discharge. The settlement will lead to an automatic review of more 
than 3,500 so-ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ȰÂÁÄ ÐÁÐÅÒȱ ÄÉÓÃÈÁÒÇÅÓȟ ÐÅÒ a Military.com report. 
 
COVID-19 Relief Bill Includes Long -Sought Change Helping Military -Connected Students By Kevin Lilley  
 
A MOAA-supported passage in the $1.9 trillion coronavirus relief package will close a loophole in federal education 
regulations that had made military-connected students the target of predatory practices by bad actors in for-profit 
education. 
  
The so-ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȱωπ-ρπ 2ÕÌÅȱ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÓ ÆÏÒ-profit schools to secure at least 10% of their funding from non-federal 
sources. However, a loophole in the rule allows these schools to count DoD and VA education benefits, most 
notably GI Bill benefits, as non-federal income. This made student-veterans (and their benefits) tempting targets 
for schools attempting to skirt the rule. 
  
MOAA and other advocacy groups teamed with legislators to seek a fix, protecting student-veterans from falling 
victim to aggressive recruitment efforts followed by schools collapsing and benefits spent toward unfinished or 
less-than-useful degrees. 
  
/ƭƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻƻǇƘƻƭŜ άƛǎ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ ƴƻǿ ŀǎ /h±L5 Ƙŀǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜŘ ǇǊŜŘŀǘƻǊȅ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜǎϥ ǘŀǊƎŜǘƛƴƎ ƻŦ military-
ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣέ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǎǘŀǘŜǎΦ ά/ƭƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻƻǇƘƻƭŜ ǊŜƳƻǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǘƛƴƎ ǘŀǊƎŜǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪǎ ƻŦ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ-
ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘǎ ǘŀȄǇŀȅŜǊ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǇǊƻǇǇƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŦŀƛƭƛƴƎ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜǎΦέ 
  
The change would not apply to schools until άƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŦƛǎŎŀƭ ȅŜŀǊǎ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƻǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мΣ нлноΣέ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ 
to the legislation.  
 
 

 

https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/01/14/army-review-more-3500-bad-paper-discharges-post-9-11-vets.html
https://www.politico.com/story/2015/07/veterans-gi-bill-for-profit-colleges-119697
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Dues renewal season is underway.  
 
Final chapter membership retention  
Final chapter renewals are in and we maintained 87% of our members from last year. Thank you to those who 
showed their support in these challenging times. Also, thank you to our chapter leadership and our members 
who directly assisted in the GBC renewal outreach that began late last year.  
 
Final notices were sent out, but it is still not too late to take action to reinstate before the end of March. Those 
still in arrears are: 
 
Bradley, Bill 
Burt, Jonathan 
Courtland, James 
Cragon, Mary 
Day, Janeth 
Dyar, Kyle 
Hicks, Earl 
Horsley, Robert 
Kozlik, Mike 
Lindley, Rickey 
Llivina, Elena 
Morgan, Rudolph 
Morse, Wayne 
Przybyzewski, Joseph 
Rowe, Dorsey 
Sample, Danny 
Shelton, Sabon 
Smith, Chandler 
Stricklin, Chris 
Sullivan, Leland 
Vaughn, Larry 
Vazquez, Angel 
Waudby, Robert 
Wolff, Roula 
 
)Æ ÁÎÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÁÂÏÖÅ ÌÉÓÔÅÄ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙ ÐÁÉÄȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÉÓÒÅÇÁÒÄȢ ,ÅÔȭÓ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÔÈÅ '"# ÃÈÁÐÔÅÒȢ 
 
 
 
 
Michael A. Walker 
LTC(Ret), USA 
Membership Chair 
zxywalk@gmail.com 
 
Michael A. Walker 
LTC(Ret), USA 
2VP/GBCMOAA Membership Chair 
zxywalk@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:zxywalk@gmail.com
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   MOAA Surviving Spouse Virtual Chapter 

And 
MOAA Surviving Spouses and Friends Facebook Page 

 
The purposes of the chapter:  

*Provide information and exchange ideas 
*Find solutions to problems or issues affecting 
surviving spouses 
*Be a resource for surviving spouses 
*Reach out to younger surviving spouses and to 
those living where MOAA chapters are not 
available 
*Be an enhancement to regular chaptersτthe 
virtual chapter does not take the place of a 
regular MOAA chapter. 
 

The meetings are held every other month (odd numbered 
months) on the 3rd Tuesday.  Zoom is the format of the 
meeting.  The meeting last about an hour.  Since the 
ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘΣ ƛǘ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ άƭƛǎǘŜƴέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
meeting if they were unable to attend.   
 
Last month, the speaker was Lt Col Shane Ostrom, MOAA 
Program Director, Finance and Benefits Information.  He 
gave a presentation on scams and fraud.  It was 
interesting and informative.   
 
If you are interested in joining the Surviving Spouse 
Virtual Chapter email  mssvc02@gmail.com or me at 
donnamaemartin@aol.com 
 

 

Another source of information is the 
MOAA Surviving Spouses and Friends 
Facebook page.  It is a good source for 
those who need information about pre-
planning, survivor benefits, surviving 
spouse issues, and MOAA issues that 
impact survivors.  Membership is 
encouraged not only to surviving spouses, 
but also to family members, spouses, 
caregivers, Council and Chapter Surviving 
Spouse Liaisons and to the broader 
MOAA, The Military Officer's Association 
ƻŦ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΣ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇΩǎ 
purpose is to provide support and focus 
on issues and topics of interest to 
ah!!Ωǎ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƛƴƎ ǎǇƻǳǎŜǎΦ  
 

mailto:mssvc02@gmail.com
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Greater Birmingham MOAA Coins  
 
The new Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA Challenge Coins are 
now available to order for only $10 per coin! This coin will make a 
wonderful gift and must-have for any challenge coin   collection. 
You can also order coins by contacting:      
LTC (ret) Don Lehman  at don.lehman1@gmail.com.  
Display cases are available for $1 each, and orders to be mailed 
should add $1 per coin. 
 

GREATER BIRMINGHAM CHAPTER INFORMATION 

 

Peter Hendricks 3 

Barbara Bess 5 

Warren Todd 9 

Wayne Morse 18 

Frank Smith 19 

Ed Clark 20 

BJ Niedermeier 22 

Kyle Sample 22 

Mike Kozlik 23 

Terry Richmond 24 

Billy Joe Camp 27 

Chuck Bailey 28 
 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

MOAA on-line photo directory  
Below is a sample of our chapter on-line photo directory, 
available via a private link to our members only on our website.  
It can be found at:  http://moaabirmingham.org/# .  You will 
need to request a log-in/join if you gave not already in order to 
ÁÃÃÅÓÓ ÔÈÅ Ȱ-ÅÍÂÅÒÓ /ÎÌÙȱ ÐÁÇÅȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÎÄ ÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÐÏÕÓÅ ÄÏ 
not have and would like to have your photo(s) in the directory, 
please send a selfie or photo to Donna Martin at: 
donnamaemartin@aol.com.   
 

 
 

Click on these to 
access website 
and/or Facebook 

 

mailto:don.lehman1@gmail.com
http://moaabirmingham.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Greater-Birmingham-MOAA-Chapter-161367134657315
http://moaabirmingham.org/
mailto:donnamaemartin@aol.com
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